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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

14 March 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Branch Head, 

Community Management Support Branch, memorandum 1160 Ser B328/202 of 12 December 

2023, which was previously provided to you for comment.  

 

The Board determined that your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not 

materially add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined 

that a personal appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of 

record. 

 

You previously petitioned the Board (Docket No. 2566-23) which the Board denied on 25 May 

2023.  In your current petition, you requested that the Board reconsider to modify/cancel current 

contract due to no Selective Reenlistment Bonus (SRB) benefits included or to reconsider to add 

SRB entitlement for the contract if it is found an error was made.  The Board, in its review of 

your entire record and application, carefully weighed all potentially mitigating factors, to include 

your assertions.  You assert that, “[a] Page 13 in lieu of an OBLISERVE would have sufficed for 

the OBLISERVE requirement for BUPERS Order 2991.  Due to misinformation, [you] believe 

an administrative error was made and resulted in missing on opportunity to apply for higher SRB 

benefit.”  However, the Board concluded that on 26 October 2021, you were issued BUPERS 

order: 2991, including earning Navy Enlisted Classification (NEC) U35A in September 2022 and 






